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It was proposed that John Littlemore approach KHG with regards to all 12 LHAs engaging with the BRE HHCC.  JPPB currently funds T&MBC to do a snapshot of these costs  for health purposes.  KMPT gave a presentation on the MH In-patient pathway (notes are on the events calendar for the JPPB meeting held on 5th April).  The meeting was also well attended by housing front line staff in order to discuss the difficulties when dealing with discharges from the wards.   Young Persons’ Pathway Group had a successful workshop.  The follow up meeting between senior management from  KCC  Children’s  Services and Housing not yet arranged because of OFSTED inspection at KCC. The OFSTED report is due to be published on 24th May.  Still need some participants for the JPPB  work-stream T&F groups (most of the work is to be done virtually).  If anyone is interested, the groups are as follows:

· Priority 1:         Hospital discharge/falls prevention 

· Priority 2:         Health inequalities for young people, including care leavers;  this will include   


            the YP pathway as well. 

· Priority 3:         Addressing health inequalities for street population/sofa surfers 

· Priority 4:         Mental ill health/substance misuse/dual diagnosis – from prevention to 


            Crisis
Please email Lesley.clay@canterbury.gov.uk if interested in any of these.  The Kent Agency Assessment  (KAA) Form has now been updated, together with a short power-point  presentation for multi-agency training purposes.

Kent Engagement Group, Lisa Cornish, Chair
KEG’s focus for 2017 is very much to ensure our group members continue to get real value from attendance and providing individuals with the support they need to promote and embed resident engagement within their organisations.

To support us in achieving this we are delighted to have Deborah, Chief Executive at East Kent as our mentor. Deborah has already given us some great advice, and supported us in creating a survey, which has gone out to senior staff within our member’s organisations, to ask how KEG can really help link in with individual’s business plans and focuses for the future. We can then tailor our agendas to ensure these focuses are met where possible.

We continue to have presentations on matters that concern us all from external organisations, and as such we have already had presentations from the DWP on supporting customers with the welfare reform changes they face and dementia awareness training.  In addition we are looking to provide efficiencies and cost savings by asking members to advise each other of training spaces they have available, thereby negating the need to create a bespoke training programme for KEG, that whilst in certain areas has worked well, has on occasion been costly and is very time consuming for the Partnership.

We are really looking forward to continuing to work with a great group of people, displaying the worth and necessity of resident engagement within our organisations.
Neighbourhood Management Sub Group, Helen Sudbury, Chair

2 February - 

Colleagues from DWP gave us an update on the roll out of universal Credit.  Roll out is from May 2017 through to September 2018 for the digital service and  March 2022 is the final deadline for full roll out across all new and existing claimants. Matt Eddy from MHS Homes shared their approach with regard to housing under 35s From 1st April this year they are only letting shared accommodation to U35’s.  They will use existing accommodation and convert to 3 bed shared property, each room let as an assured shorthold tenancy.  The ambition is to provide 50 bed spaces across Medway; will encourage potential tenants to meet and match for sharing and existing tenants will be involved in new occupation when a tenant leaves.  MHS will establish a sub brand to market the shared accommodation; income from the three shared room rate rent will help finance maintenance replacement of white goods/carpets and go toward housing management costs.

26 April - Suzanne Williams from Experian gave a presentation on the Rental Exchange.  The primary purpose is to assist financially excluded tenants, by using rental payment information to enhance credit scores and helping tenants to access more affordable mainstream credit and services.   The scheme also enables tenants to build an ‘online’ proof of identity, important when applying for forms of credit /insurance or when accessing government services.   For social landlords - opportunity to reward tenants for paying rent on time and help tenants to access cheaper credit and services.

Lindsay Felstead from the law firm Clark Wilmott gave a housing law update.  With regard to the Housing and Planning Act 2016, Pay to Stay is still voluntary, the extension of RTB remains at pilot stage and Local Authorities are now to issue Fixed Tenancies – a move away from secure life time tenancies.  These tenancies can be between 2 and 10 years.  This will be a huge change for local authorities and very resource intensive with regard to reviewing tenancies at the end of their fixed term.  There has also been a shift away from the focus on homeownership to building more homes per say.  Right to Rent – In December 2016 a new NOSP form was introduced for Right to Rent as part of the Immigration Act 2016.  Mandatory Possession – LF gave a reminder to the group about the role and use of the Pre Action Protocol.  This is about contacting occupiers of the property in question in writing to inform them of the intended action, the time frame for response to be determined by the organisation and circumstance about possession.  Can be addressed to the Occupier, there is not a need to have names if not aware of them.  This correspondence has to be confirmed as part of the Witness Statement.  Lee v Cardiff CC – produced a ruling that you have to apply to the court to give permission to execute a warrant, rather that just applying for a warrant via PCOL.

Debbie Dansey from Ashford BC gave an overview of her role with regard to tenancy fraud.  She is keen to establish a Kent Tenancy Fraud Forum to ensure that much needed housing assets remain available for those who most need them.  Sussex TFF is very successful and it is hoped that Kent can develop a similar model.  It was suggested that it could be linked to the KHG and could be supported by group members.  Review of the Eviction Protocol – group members discussed some amendments, particularly with regard to making the notification to the local authority at the right time.  We are going to discuss this further with KGOG members.

Housing Strategy & Enabling Sub Group, Andrew Paterson &Sarah Lewis, Co-Chairs

Verbal update to be provided at the KHG meeting

Kent Housing Options Group, Jane Smither, TMBC & KHOG Chair

Verbal update to be provided at the KHG meeting

Kent Private Sector Housing Group, Linda Hibbs, TMBC & KPSHG Chairs

Verbal update to be provided at the KHG meeting


Future Meeting Dates – 2017: - PLEASE NOTE MEETINGS ARE ON WEDNESDAYS





KHG 2017: 20th September (Host Required)





KHG EXB 2017: 5th July; 20th September (to follow KHG); 15th November
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